Armfield Homeowners Association

Annual Membership Meeting

Minutes of May 26, 2011 
Administrative:
1. Meeting began at 7:00 P.M.

2. The minutes for the May 27, 2010 annual meeting were read and unanimously approved.

3. Required quorum of 25% of the membership represented via proxy or in person was established.

4. The next Board meeting is scheduled for June 23, 2011 at Capital Property Management offices on Centreville Road.

Report of Officers:
1. President’s report: Rob Shear began speaking on the state of the community. He spoke on the new fencing that was installed at the pool.  Raft night would be back by popular demand.  Also spoke of storm damage and that we spent over $15K on tree removal. Future projects include resurfacing basketball courts and replacement of tot lot equipment.  Following that, efforts would be made on pathways.  Members asked questions on how bids are obtained, workmanship guarantees, and the reserve study.  

Report of Committees:

1. Pool committee: Pool opens 5/28/2011 at 11am.

2. Communications committee: Newsletter distributed quarterly. Yard sale scheduled for 6/4/2011.

Management Agent Report:

1. Dan Gordon discussed his efforts in the community.

Unfinished Business:

1. Budget was approved by voice vote. 

New Business:

1. Sully District Supervisor Michael Frey spoke to the community. Fairfax County budgets were expected to be tight affecting median mowing on VDOT streets.  Progress has been made on boarding/overcrowded housing.  Metro Silver Line is $600 million over plan.  There will be changes in leadership for financial and transportation management within the County senior staff.
2. Election was held.  No nominations from the floor. Rob Shear was elected to a 3 year term on the Board.
3. Resident inquired what could be done to curb pet waste.
Adjournment:

1. President Rob Shear adjourned the meeting, time not recorded.

Minutes Approved: 
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